
 

 

           

                THE AMERICAN LEGION POST 409 NEWSLETTER 

                                   757 San Mateo Ave.               

                                  San Bruno, CA 94066          

 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 864, San Bruno, CA 94066       

Editor ~ Ruth Pallas ~650-583-1590 

e-mail: alpost409@sanbrunocable.com 

 

OFFICERS FOR P0ST #409 

Commander: ........... Lonnie Sopko (650) 952-6190 Service Officer: Steve Pitocchi 

1st Vice Comdr: ...... Joe Munoz   650-465-3509 Chaplain: …….. Kevin Michelini 

2nd Vice Comdr: .... Joe Garcia  Sgt.-at-Arms:….. Lynn Berliner 

3rd Vice Comdr: ..... Mike Porazzo  Adjutant: ……… 

Finance Officer: ...... Steve Harden 650- 952-9329 Historian……….______________                                       

COMMANDER: Lonnie 
 

Good day to each and every one. This is more of a letter, than a newsletter.  Hope you and your 

families are safe and healthy. Shelter in place has been an experience to all of us! We are all 

praying that this does not have to be repeated.  We all need to look at the bright side. We are all 

in it together! 
 

 We have never done more, reading, cleaning, getting rid of things (not used for the past 5 

years). Serious home projects- finishing rooms, buying live chicks to raise for eggs and possibly 

soup, and ordering groceries, and having them delivered by the store, or a family member.  No 

need for a car and buying gas. Best of all, planting gardens and baking sourdough bread. 

Unfortunately, the store ran out of flour and yeast so back to regular store bread. Wiping down 

everything coming into the house.  Now Clorox has run out of wipes until next year.  I still 

wonder why the toilet paper was so hard to find in the shelves?? Oh well, I will think of some 

chemical mixture for my wife to continue her germ cleaning. Also made sure you have hand 

sanitizer in the house, in the car, in your rooms, in your pockets and purses. There you go, not as 

boring as I thought it would be after 6 months.  We accomplished more than we could imagine.  

We still probably have another 6 months to go.  Share your ideas for projects. It is always fun to 

hear what people are doing these days! Actually, I noticed a lot of rock painting.   
 

 It will be nice to get back to some normalcy and when we do, we’re planning a get together at 

the American Legion hall for a nice luncheon.  If your gardens are still producing, bring you 

harvest  to share with all of us. What will be even nicer is to see all your faces again and do 

plenty of laughing and talking.   So make sure you wear your mask, carry hand sanitizer and do 

social distancing.  

 

Best Regards, Lonnie 

Be sure to contact me if you do not have computer access as the newsletter will be posted on our 

website www.post409.org .  
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